
 

 

RIMFIRE PACIFIC MINING LTD 
 
ASX: RIM 
 
“Critical Minerals Explorer” 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MANAGEMENT  
 
David Hutton 
MANAGING DIRECTOR / CEO 
 
Dr Peter Crowhurst 
EXPLORATION MANAGER 
 
Michael Love  
GEOLOGICAL CONSULTANT 
 
Paul Wright 
GEOLOGICAL CONSULTANT 
 
Greg Keane 
CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER 
and ALTERNATE DIRECTOR 
for Ian McCubbing 
 
 
 
BOARD 
 
Ian McCubbing 
CHAIRMAN 
 
Andrew Knox 
NON-EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 
 
Stefan Ross 
COMPANY SECRETARY 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
OFFICE 
 
Level 4 
96-100 Albert Road 
SOUTH MELBOURNE VIC 3205 
 
CONTACT DETAILS 
 
David Hutton  
+ 61 417 974 843 
 
Greg Keane 
+ 61 497 805 918 
 
rimfire@rimfire.com.au 
www.rimfire.com.au 
 
 
ABN: 59 006 911 744 
 
 

 

7 March 2025 
 

Fifield and Avondale Arbitration Update  

 
Rimfire Pacific Mining Limited (Rimfire or the Company) (ASX: RIM) provides 

the following update in respect of the termination of the Fifield Earn-in 

Agreement and the Avondale Earn-in Agreement. 

 

As previously disclosed to ASX, GPR has commenced arbitrations against 

Rimfire regarding the validity of the termination of the Fifield Earn-in 

Agreement and the Avondale Earn-in Agreement.  Final arbitration hearings 

were previously scheduled for 19 to 21, and 24 March 2025 (see Rimfire ASX 

Announcements dated 13 November 2024 and 26 November 2024). 

 

For reasons unrelated to Rimfire, the arbitrator is considering a request by 

GPR to relist the existing hearing dates. Rimfire anticipates that a decision on 

GPR’s request will be made in the week of 10 March 2025, and Rimfire will 

provide a further update once the relisted hearing dates are known.  

 

The revocable undertakings executed by Rimfire and GPR, which provide that 

Rimfire will not dispose of, create any encumbrance over or dissipate the 

Fifield Project or Avondale Project or any mined product, remain in place while 

the arbitration process is on foot and until revoked by Rimfire (see Rimfire 

ASX Announcements dated 17 October 2024 and 26 November 2024). 

 

The undertakings allow Rimfire to continue to conduct exploration activities on 

the Fifield Project and the Avondale Project.  Rimfire is otherwise continuing 

operations as normal. 

 

ENDS 

 

This announcement is authorised for release to the market by the Board of 

Directors of Rimfire Pacific Mining Limited. 
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